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A Note from the Missouri Lion Editor 
 

To the Lions of Missouri: 

I am Past District Governor Lion Ann Anderson and I have been appointed by the 

2018-2019 Council of Governors as the new editor for the Missouri Lion.  The                

Multiple District 26 Policy Manual reads: 

The Missouri Lion Editor shall edit, publish and distribute at least a quarterly newsletter on Lionism, to the Lion 

members of MD 26  

1. There will be at least 4 electronic additions published in the Lions year, with the intent to make them quarterly. 

The deadline for submission of material for inclusion in any electronic issue will be at least 15 days prior to 

publication. It will be up to the discretion of the editor if more editions are required and when they are pub-

lished. The deadline and address for submission of articles for publication in the next issue shall be included in 

each issue. If additional publications are required, the editor should notify the Lions using the Missouri Lions 

MO-net of the deadline date.  

The Missouri Lion will be published in August, November, February, and June or as 

needed.  Distribution will be via the Missouri Lions website listed below and it will also 

go out via molions@freelists.org.   

Please send all information and articles for the good of Missouri Lionism to:                                        

     Anderson@centurytel.net 

Thank you in advance for all of your great news I expect to see! 

        PDG Ann Anderson 





SATURDAY, JULY 20, 2019 — 7:00 PM 

See the following page to reserve your 

banquet and game tickets. (Please note 

deadline date.)        S
ee you there!! 





 

Great Plains Lions Leadership Institute  



 

Great Plains Lions Leadership Institute 



 

The motto “WE SERVE” is so rewarding!! 

Dr. Kathy Vetter-Bisges 

 

After the tornado on May 22, 2019 the Eldon Lions went to work to help their                    

community in any way possible.  You will see a “thank you” from a very grateful 

citizen and a letter submitted from a Eldon Lions Club member.   When disaster 

strikes, we all come together as one and work for our communities. 

Oh what a great feeling it is to serve! 



The Missouri city of Eldon suffered extensive damage after an EF1 tornado went through the com-
munity on Wednesday night, May 22. As stated in an article by Fox News, "The twister started just 
before 11 p.m. southwest of Eldon and tracked for 13 miles. The storm packed winds of 104 miles-
per-hour. The Eldon Mayor said that the tornado damaged countless homes in the city of 4,900 
residents, but only one man in a truck that was flipped by the twister was hurt." 

The Eldon Lions Club has been serving the community for 90 years and during this disaster the Li-
ons Club (as well as other local service groups) went into action at the Community Center tempo-
rary shelter. The Lions group began the process of feeding the displaced and those who were af-
fected by the devastation. Many Lions spent the first 72 hours providing local relief until national 
organizations were able to set up stations in Eldon to provide their own specialized assistance. 

One of the Lions members, Dr. Kathy Vetter-Bisges, is a veterinarian in Eldon. Her practice is Lake 
Pet Hospital and has been in Eldon for over 30 years. Dr. Kathy's practice employs 5 other veteri-
narians and treats small animals, exotics and birds in the Eldon and surrounding lake community. 
The practice is very involved and devoted to working with all of the animal rescues and shelters in 
our area. 

When it was learned that pets were also arriving at the shelter, Dr Kathy and her staff came to 
ascertain the needs of the pets. The dogs were as terrified as their owners. Dr Kathy talked with 
the pet parents and offered to keep any pet, free of charge, at her facilities and care for them un-
til the owners were able to decide what is to happen. 

Many of the homes and apartments had extensive damage and the immediate housing future was 
in limbo. Dr Kathy, along with her staff, assessed what vaccinations were needed, as well as any 
other health needs of each animal, and then provided that care. In addition, Lake Pet Hospital 
broadcasted on social media that if any animals were affected by the storm, they were welcome 
to stay at her hospital, free of charge, until arrangements could be made. 

Dr. Kathy and her staff also sent out a request for donations for dog and cat food, as well as addi-
tional items for the imminent needs. She said that the response was immediate and generous. Dr. 
Kathy said "The outpouring of love and concern for one another and the pets is amazing. Within 
30 minutes of our plea, we had donations rolling in....and still do. So far we have acquired over 
3,000 pounds of dog/cat food and 200 pounds of cat litter. We are still accepting food, as well as 
a few other items that are needed such as, bottled and jugged water, litter boxes, pet dishes, and 
collars/leashes. We are accepting donations at our veterinary hospital and will help distribute them 
to needy folks and their pets. In addition, we are distributing food and supplies to our local shel-
ters and rescues that are working with us in the relief efforts." 

Dr. Kathy feels very fortunate that her hospital was spared. The damage was merely 2 blocks 
away from her facility. "We were without electricity for a couple of days, but that's about it." We 
were merely inconvenienced for a few days. My heart goes out to the people that lost so much." 
Dr. Kathy's hospital was called upon for help following the deadly tornado in Joplin several years 
ago. It certainly is not something that she wants to be familiar with, but now feels better prepared 
to serve her community. 
 

WHERE THERE IS A NEED, THERE IS A LION and Dr. Kathy and her veterinary staff did just that! 
Eldon is grateful and appreciative of her dedication to our pets - just ask any of the Eldon pet par-
ents! 

Submitted by,                                                                                                                                                          
Eldon Lions Club Member                                                                                                                                                     
Lisa Foglesong 



Lions Code of Ethics 

  

 

 To Show my faith in the worthiness of my vocation by                
industrious application to the end that I may merit a 
reputation for quality of service. 

 To Seek success and to demand all fair remuneration or 
profit as my just due, but to accept no profit or success 
at the price of my own self-respect lost because of unfair 
advantage taken or because of questionable acts on my 
part. 

 To Remember that in building up my business it is not              
necessary to tear down another's; to be loyal to my cli-
ents or customers and true to myself. 

 Whenever a doubt arises as to the right or ethics of my              
position or action towards others, to resolve such doubt 
against myself. 

 To Hold friendship as an end and not a means. To hold 
that true friendship exists not on account of the service 
performed by one to another, but that true friendship de-
mands nothing but accepts service in the spirit in which 
it is given. 

 Always to bear in mind my obligations as a citizen to my             
nation, my state, and my community, and to give them 
my           unswerving loyalty in word, act, and deed. To 
give them freely of my time, labor and means. 

 To Aid others by giving my sympathy to those in dis-
tress, my aid to the weak, and my substance to the 
needy. 

 To Be Careful with my criticism and liberal with my 
praise; to build up and not destroy. 

  

 



 

 



 

Missouri Lions Calendar of Events 
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